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April 12, 1985

The Honorable Ronald W. Reagan
The White House
Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. President:

Yesterday | received Mr. Ogelsby's response to my letter cosigned by
19 of my colleagues urging that you include a visit to a concentration camp
during your planned trip to Germany. News reports yesterday also
indicated that you now plan to visit a German military cemetery at Bitburg.

| urge you again to reconsider your itinerary. Scheduling a trip to a
war cemetery where only German soldiers are buried but choosing not to
visit a site where thousands of people perished would be a very unfortunate
misplacement of priorities.

I am also concerned that such actions may unintentionally provide
support for increasingly vocal groups and individuals throughout Europe
who are again advocating Nazi-like anti-Semitism and hatred. Such a
message must be avoided at all costs.

In light of the growing concern with the emerging itinerary of your
trip and the confusion over the justification for the present plans, there is
now even stronger justification for you to alter your plans. A trip to
Bitburg may be appropriate, but certainly no more appropriate than a trip
to a concentration camp. Now that it is clear that your schedule does
indeed allow for a visit to an important World War Il site, surely you could
include the concentration camp at Bergen-Belsen, which is at least as
accessible as the cemetery at Bitburg.

We must never forget the lessons of the Holocaust and the immense
suffering caused by World War Il. Surely we must not fail to pay tribute
to the millions of people who suffered so terribly more than forty years
ago. Such a tribute would also honor the thousands of American
concentration camp survivors who continue to bear both physical and
emotional scars from the experience.

The impact of your visiting Germany without paying homage to the
one of the war's most tragic aspects will not go unnoticed. Mr. President,
once again | urge you to reconsider your decision not to visit a
concentration camp and to adjust your schedule in the interest of properly
honoring the fortieth anniversary of World War II.

Cinraraly,

Charles E. Schumer
MEMBER OF CONGRESS



















































































































































THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 8, 1985

Dear Gary:

Thank -you for sharing with us your views concerning the President's State
Visit to the Federal Republic of Germany. We fully understand the depth
of your concerns and assure you the President's feelings about the crimes
against humanity perpetrated by the Nazi regime are no less deeply felt.
President Reagan has attempted to make absolutely clear during his wvisit
the revulsion all Americans feel for the horrors which were committed in
the name of the German state and our determination not to forget them.

As you know, his itinerary included a ceremony at Bergen-Belsen concen-
tration camp in order to pay homage to all those who perished at the hands
of the Nazis. As he said on the anniversary of the liberation of that camp
April 21, there can and should be no absolution.

President Reagan is certain you agree that, as part of our efforts to learn
from the experiences of this dark era, we must not reject opportunities for
reconciliation. The President was asked by Chancellor Kohl to pay a visit
to a German military cemetery in Bitburg, and he has honored that request.

For four decades, the Federal Republic of Germany has faced up to the guilt
and responsibilities of its Nazi past and has, in countless ways, demonstrated
concretely its commitment to democratic ideals and human rights, including
standing shoulder to shoulder with us in the Alliance in defense of freedom.
With particular regard to the younger generation in Germany, it is important
to demonstrate that, while we continue to hold the nation responsible for its
past, we do not consider them to bear individual responsibility for the crimes
of Nazism.

Let me make clear that the President does not consider his appearance at
Bitburg to represent an act of forgiveness for those crimes, but rather one
of acknowledgment of the democratic society the German people have built.
He considers this to be a positive gesture which in no way detracts from
his full and heartfelt commitment to remember and honor the victims of the
Holocaust and the American soldiers who gave their lives to defeat the Nazi
regime and its crimes.

Sincerely,

M. B. Oglesby, dJr.
Assistant to the President

The Honorable Gary Hart
United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510
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April 15, 1985

The Honorable Ronald Reagan
President of the United States
The White House

Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. President:

I am deeply troubled by your decision to visit the German
military cemetery at Bitburg, while avoiding the opportunity
to pay tribute to those who perished at the hands of the Nazis.

In February, while I was in West Germany, I spent time on
the grounds of the concentration camp at Dachau. It 1s impos-
sible to leave that place without finding a new appreciation
of the enormous crime represented by the Holocaust.

It is said that those who have never learned anything
from history are condemned to repeat it. I am concerned
about the message you will send, in terms of what we have
learned from history, by visiting Bitburg instead of Dachau.,
I urge you to reconsider your decision in this light.
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